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3915. Ms N P Sonti (EFF) to ask the Minister of Finance: 

Whether, with reference to the reply of the Minister of Public Service and Administration 

to question 141 for oral reply on 7 September 2018, the National Treasury and the 

entities reporting to him implemented the Public Service Coordinating Bargaining Council 

resolution that all persons employed in the Public Service as Assistant Directors must 

have their salary level upgraded from level 9 to level 10, and that all Deputy Directors 

must have their salary level upgraded from level 11 to level 12; if not, why not; if so, what 

are the relevant details?       NW4494E 

 

Reply:  

Yes, the National Treasury has implemented the Public Service Coordinating Bargaining 

Council Resolution 1 of 2012, as directed by the Department of Public Service and 

Administration.  Employees who were appointed on salary level 9 and 11 that met all the 

stipulated requirements and criteria were upgraded.  Respectively, 39 employees were 

upgraded from level 9 and 11 to level 10 and 12.  

 


